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TO: 

FROM : 

RE: 

MARY A. BANE, DEPUTY EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR/TECH. 

DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES (CULPEPPER) \ 
DOCKET NO, 950307-EU - PETITION TO RESOLVE A TERRITORIAL DISPUTE 
WITH FLORIDA POWER AND LIGHT COMPANY IN ST. JOHNS COUNTY, BY 
JACKSONVILLE ELECTRIC AUTHORITY 

ITEM 8 - NOVEMBER 21, 1995 COMMISSION AGENDA CONFERENCE 

8 5 - c  

On Friday, November 17, 1995, staff was contacted by Florida Steel 
Corporation concerning Item 8 on the Commission's November 21, 1995, 
Agenda Conference schedule. Item 8 is a Joint Motion for Approval 
of a Territorial Agreement between FPL and JEA. Attached is Florida 
Steel's request for deferral of this item to the December 5, 1995, 
Agenda Conference. 

No parties will be adversely affected by deferral of this item; 
staff, therefore, recommends approval of the request. 

BC 
Attachment 
cc: Division of Electric and Gas (Bass, Dudley, Tew) 
I:\PSC\LEG\WP\950307fs.bc 
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November 17, 1995 

Vu PACSIwLlcE - 904-413-6250 
SUB~II F. Clark, Chairman 
mry A. Bane, Deputy Executive DireCtOr/TeChnical 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard O a k  Boulevard 
Tallahassee, IPL 32399 

Re: Jea/FPSL - St. Johns Territorial Boundary Dispute 

Dear Ms. Clark and Ms. Bane: 

Please be advised that  this firm and the firm of Brickfield, 
Burchettc & Ritta, P.C. have been representing the interests of 
Florida Steel Corporation, a large electric customer of Florida 
utilities in numerous dockets before the Florida Public Gervice 
Cammission ("PSC"). 

We were aware of the dispute in this docket between the 
Jacksonville Electrical Authority ("JEA") and Florida Power & Light 
Company ( "FPL") tegardiag utility services in St. Johns County. It 
has recently come to our attention that the proposed settlement 
subnitted by the two utilities was expanded to include Duval, Clay 
and Nassau counties, as well as St. Johns County. Florida Steel's 
Baldwin plant is located in Duval County. The PSC's resolution of 
this matter may have a direct effect on our client. 

The PSC is scheduled to consider the propa8ed settlement during its 
November 21, 1995 session. We requeat that the PSC defer 
consideration of this matter from Tuesday's agenda in order to give 
us an opportunity to address pos8ible concerns and issues the 
proposed settlement may pose to Florida Steel. We have advised 
both JEA and FPL of thi8 request. 
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should you have any questions regarding our request, please contact 
the undersigned. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
W i t h  kindest personal regards ,  I am 

Very truly yours, 

SAZIEW, SAXON t NIELSEN, P. A. 

Richaxd J. Salem 
Marian 8.  Rush 

RJs/np 

cc: Phillip E. Casey, Chairman 
Florida Steel Corporation 

Peter J.P. B r i c k f i e l d ,  ESq. 
James W .  Brew, Esq. 
Brickfield, Burchette h Ritts, P.C. 


